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May 5, 2025 

INDUSTRIAL DRIVE, MOUNT FOREST 
NOTICE OF CONSTRUCTION AND ROAD CLOSURE 

 
The Township of Wellington North wishes to advise you of the upcoming construction on 
Industrial Drive, Mount Forest that will be taking place shortly. The Township of Wellington 
North’s contractor, Armstrong Paving and Material Group, plans to begin on May 12th, 2025 
(see below key plan).  Construction will include granular material placement, curb and gutter 
and asphalt placement. The projected completion date for this work is May 31, weather 
permitting.  Project plans can be viewed at https://wellington-north.com/government/capital-
projects.    

  

 

Access to properties will be maintained however there may be some interruption during 
paving operations, placement of curb and gutter and driveway paving. 

 

https://wellington-north.com/government/capital-projects.
https://wellington-north.com/government/capital-projects.


Regarding garbage and recycling: On your designated waste and recycling collection days, 
please put your bags and recycling boxes at the standard roadside pick-up location by 7 
a.m. Please ensure your recycling boxes are clearly marked with your civic address. 

 

If you have any questions, concerns, or feedback, please contact: 

Bill Hornibrook.     Abe Sivalingam 
B. M. Ross and Associates Limited    OR Armstrong Paving & Material Group 
519-323-2945 Ext. 306    519-933-5302 
bhornibrook@bmross.net     abe@apmg.ca   
 
 

Regards, 
Deb Mitchelmore  
Infrastructure Project Lead 
519-848-3620 Ext. 4630 
dmitchelmore@wellington-north.com   
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